
 

          

Official/Personal 

 
Our ref: IEB pre-publication (SOT10179) 
Date: 25th January 2022 
 
To: Parents/Carers, Staff and Other Stakeholders of Al-Furqan Primary School 
 
Dear Parents, Carers, Staff and Other Stakeholders, 
 
School Organisation Proposals by The Interim Executive Board of Al- Furqan 
School: 
Change of Category from Voluntary Aided to Voluntary Controlled 
 
 
I am writing to inform you of the proposals that the Interim Executive Board of Al-
Furqan School is planning to publish. 
 

 Change of category from Voluntary Aided to Voluntary Controlled with 
effect from 1st September 2022. 

 
(Note: this does not change the religious character of the school; it will remain 
a Muslim School.) 
 
In order to make these changes the Interim Executive Board will need to formally 
consult with all stakeholders in two parts and follow a formal process that is set out 
by law (school organisation process). 
 

 This letter is to inform you that part 1 of school organisation process, 
the informal ‘pre-publication’, will start: Tuesday 25th January 2022 and 
will run until Monday 14th February 2022. 

 
For this informal part of the process a pre-publication document has been produced 
with details of: 

 the planned changes 
 the school organisation process 
 how the final decision will be made. 

 
The document and online survey for part 1 are available at: 
www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/al-furqanpart1 
 



There will also be a consultation session at the school for parents/carers, date and 
time details are included in the proposal document found at the above link. 
  
Part 1 - Comments and initial questions can be submitted via the online survey and 
will be considered by the IEB before progressing to part 2 of the consultation 
process. (Please note: Comments received during part 1 will be for the IEB to 
consider in collaboration with the Local Authority; and are not shared with the final 
decision maker*.) 
 
Part 2 - We will write to you again at the start of part 2, the four-week formal 
consultation (the ‘representation period’). At the start of the formal consultation we 
will provide an updated full proposal document with links to a new BeHeard website 
and with further information on how you can participate in the formal consultation 
and make your views known. (*Only comments received during part 2 will be 
forwarded to the decision maker for their consideration.) 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Sylvia Fry 
Chair of Interim Executive Board: Al-Furqan Primary School 
 


